
 PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION

CITY OF TRINIDAD

Wednesday, May 11, 2022    Noon
A Meeting of the Planning and Zoning Commission of the City of Trinidad was held on the 11th day of May 2022 at noon in the Community Center at 111 Front Street, Trinidad, Texas, at which time the following subjects were discussed to wit:

1. Call to Order:  Chairman Roy Stanfield called the meeting to order at noon.
2. Roll Call:  Board members present at the meeting were, Helen Covey, Betty Sanders, Billy Ray Hornbuckle, Sue Butler and  Kay Hernandez.  Beth Parker was absent.

       Chief Miers, Steven Haynes, Ryan Cate,  Casey Gunther, Jonathon, Carrie Evans, Lisa 


       Hebrank and Shirley Burton  attended the meeting.
3. Invocation:  The invocation was given by Roy Stanfield.
4. Visitors/citizen forum:  No comments made in open forum.  
5. Work Session:
· LaPorcha Womack – discuss possibilit5y of moving a mobile home on Lee Street:  Ms. Womack did not attend the meeting.

· Muhammead Butt (the Refuge) – interested in building in Trinidad:  Mr. Butt wanted to build a duplex on .5 acre piece of land off of Oak Street.  The committee told him there is a process to change a zoning classification to another type of dwelling.

6. Convened into executive session at 12.30 p.m. pursuant to Section 551.072, deliberation regarding real property.

7. Reconvened into open session at 1:12 p.m. to take action as appropriate in the Board’s discretion regarding real property.



No action taken.

8. Review and consider to approve/disapprove the Variance Application submitted by YNS Services to allow the setback variance from 25 ft to 18 ft from the road for Lots 5 and 6:  Motion was made by Kay Hernandez to recommend to the City Council to approve the application for the variance of Lots 5 and 6 from 25 ft to 18 ft.  Billy Ray Hornbuckle seconds the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

.

9. Adjourn:    The next zoning meeting will be on June 1, 2022 at noon.  Motion was made by Kay Hernandez to adjourn   Billy Ray Hornbuckle seconds the motion.  Motion carried unanimously, The meeting adjourned at 1:30 p.m. 
                                                

          Signed:  Roy Stanfield, Chairman

Attest:         Terri Newhouse, City Secretary  
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